EPA director tours water plant
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When Toledo suffered its harmful algal bloom crisis in early August, the Ohio EPA rushed out grants to many small communities so their water plants could carry out tests for algal bloom contamination. The City of Huron was one of those communities. It received about $12,000 to set up a water testing lab and obtain a microscope. The Ohio EPA’s director, Craig Butler, went on a tour Thursday to see for himself how the money is being spent. He toured the water filter plant in Huron, then went to Norwalk, another city which received a water lab grant. In all, 16 communities in Ohio have received the EPA grants. Local communities that received the grants, besides Norwalk and Huron, include Sandusky, Willard, Kelleys Island and Vermilion. Huron has a 3.4 million gallon a day capacity water filter plant that supplies water for about 11,000 people, said Jason Gibboney, Huron’s water superintendent. About 40 percent of Huron’s water is sold to Erie County, he said. The grant means Huron no longer has to send off water samples to be tested, said Andy White, Huron’s city manager. That’s the idea, said Butler, who talked to reporters after touring the plant. He said because cities can now do their own testing, they can get results quickly and respond right away to any problems. The grants were one of the ways the Kasich administration responded to the Toledo water crisis, Butler explained. “That was a really easy step for us” Butler said. Harmful algal blooms in Lake Erie are created by microcystin bacteria, bacteria that behave like algae. In early summer, Huron tested its water for microcystin once a week. When the Toledo water crisis hit, it tested the water three times a week until it became clear frequent testing wasn’t needed, then reduced the tests to once a week. During Thursday’s tour, Gibboney told Butler and Mike Baker, the state EPA’s chief of the Division of Drinking and Ground Waters, that while the tests a couple of times showed a tiny amount of microcystin toxin in the raw water coming in to the plant, none was ever detected in the treated water sent out to customers. Gibboney demonstrated how the water plant now has a microscope, which can be used to figure out what kind of algae is in the water coming in to the plant. Sandusky has a similar microscope, so Sandusky water workers helped teach Huron to use it, Gibboney said.
